
 

April 2025 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
On behalf of the General Service Board of Alcoholics Anonymous, I cordially invite you to attend a 
Regional Forum this year.  Whether the forum is hosted by your region, or in another region, we hope you 
can attend.   
 
Because of your Seventh Tradition contributions, Regional Forums are provided at no cost. General 
Service Board trustees, AA World Service directors and AA Grapevine directors, as well as staff and other 
employees of GSO and Grapevine will be available at the Forums to share experience, respond to 
questions and hear suggestions. The mix of first-time forum attendees and those who come to see old 
friends and spread the message of the value of service always makes for a lively weekend. 
 
We look forward to the upcoming forums: 
 
Aug 22-24 East Central in Indianapolis, Indiana, Area 23 
Sept 19-21 West Central in Ohama, Nebraska, Area 41 
Nov 14-16 Southwest in Albuquerque, New Mexico, Area 46 
Dec 5-7 Northeast in Providence, RI, Area 61 
 
Jan 17, 2026  Online only Special Forum for Deaf A.A. Members 
 
Please visit www.aa.org/regional-local-and-special-forums for more information. 
 
For questions contact the Regional Forums Coordinator at regionalforums@aa.org, or at (212) 870-3120. 
 
For questions about the forum registration process contact Attallah Sophas Meetings Events and Travel 
Services (METS) Production Specialist at sophasa@aa.org or (212) 870-2730. 
 
We look forward to seeing you this year at one of the Regional Forums!  
 
In fellowship, 
 

 
Scott H. 
General Service Board Chairperson 

http://www.aa.org/regional-local-and-special-forums

